
Dear Reviewers and Editor, 

Thank you very much for your valuable reviews and comments that truly help to improve the 

manuscript. As suggested by the third reviewer, subplot letters have been added to all figures and 

the Milhanović et al. (2013) reference has also been added.  

Some minor changes (that can be tracked in the track change versions) have also been made in the 

txt in order to update the figure numbers with the subplot letters and to fix some minor formatting. 

Additionally, the Pranić et al. (2024) reference has been updated as the article is now published. 

 


